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The 2nd day of the Unit Chapter commenced 
with the Mass. In the homily the chief 
celebrant highlighted the following points: 

♣ The women mentioned in the 
Gospel reading, were the real disciples who 
stood faithful to Him to the end. 

♣ These were the women who 
took daring steps and were the first to see the 
Risen Christ after His resurrection. 

 

 

After the Eucharistic Celebration, proceedings of 
the day unfolded at 8.30 am with the sharing of 
the news by Srs. Thanuja and Amirtha, they 
shared a message from our Holy Father relating to 
the abuse of children and exorcism followed by 
the local and international news in a very 
humorous way. 

 

The Chapter secretary read the report of the 
previous day; this was followed by the report of the Unit by the Unit Leader Sr. Christa Mariathas and 

her Councilors. They highlighted the following 
topics: The sharing of our Sisters on their lived 
experience, Basic Formation, On-going 
Formation, Community animation, Teams of 
Participation, vision for our Ministries, 
Leadership, Joyfully counting our Blessings, these 
call us rise from our present stage, PBN Family, 
Projects in Murukandy, Mullaithivu and vanni 
district with their strengths and struggles.  This 
was followed by question and clarification.  

 

The afternoon session commenced with the Report 
presented by the Unit Bursar Sr. Theophane Croos, she 
brought out the reality of the Unit from the last 
Chapter. There was great appreciation for the clear 
report presented by the bursar. This was followed by a 
very lively discussion in the General Assembly. 



 

 

The novice mistress Sr. Sanjeevani shared her 
experience. Her sharing was based on the new way 
of forming young women in the light of new world 
view.  There was an enriching and enlightening 
question and answer session. 

 

 

Then the assembly was invited to work in the 
seven groups. A topic was given to each group based on the evaluations of different life situation lived 
in the Province lived since the General Chapter. 

 The topics were 

 The Voice of the Teaching Sisters. 
 The Voice of the Sisters- in-charge of hostels, 

Children’s Home and preschool. 
 The Voice of the young members. 
 What has been lived after the transmission of the 

General Chapter. 
 The evaluation on the lived experience of the sisters. 

The reflections of the groups were reported in the General 
Assembly relating to the practical points for a plan of action. 
The points presented by the different groups were discussed 
in the General Assembly. 

As it was heavy day the General Assembly was brought to a close at 8 .00p.m. with short prayer, this 
brought the 2nd day to a close. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


